
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parishioners, 

 

Thanks to all those who decorated the 
Church for Easter. It looked stunning! 
Thanks also to all those who brought in 
coats and boots for the homeless, which 
went to SHYPP, the local charity for young 
homeless in Hereford.  We received their 
thanks.   

The Church Steel Band played in the 
Hereford Festival and were invited to play 
in the showcase Gala Concert in the 
Courtyard at the end of the Festival.  So 
well done to that group!  Also the choir 
ǎŀƴƎ CŀǳǊŜΩǎ wŜǉǳƛŜƳ ǘƻ ŀ Ǝƻƻdly audience 
at the beginning of Holy Week with Linda 
Bayliss and Michael Denny (even with his 
broken ankle) singing the solos.  Thank you 
David Noon for all your nurturing and 
fabulous organ playing.  

Annual Meetings have been held and Dave 
Davies has stood down as churchwarden 
after a spell of 6 years in which he has 
overseen the project for the South roof 
and all the extras that threw up using his 
practical talents to keep on top of building 
issues, he has borne responsibility for 
monthly evensong and sorting out the 
readings and psalms for the month, and 
has encouraged singers from far and wide 
to come and join in our choral extras.  
Thank you Dave for all that you have done!  
We welcome Peter King as our new 
churchwarden, along with Jean Barbour.  

We also welcomed Richard and Christina 
Harris, and Chris Southgate to the PCC for 
this coming year.  

At the end of April we will have held our 
Rogation Service at the home of Andrew 
and Sue Cross and pray for the land, the 
weather and the farmers of our benefice.  
As I write this letter, the spring is very late 
and the rain continues to fall, so we hold in 
our prayers our farming community. 

On May 6th we start Messy Church in 
Kingsland. At 9.30am on the first Sunday of 
the Month there will be craft activities for 
all the family, a song, story and a prayer 
and then food to share (brunch). All are 
welcome. Children you have to bring a 
responsible adult with you. In lots of places 
Messy Church is thriving ς I hope it will 
thrive here too! 

This year Ascension Day falls on May 10th 
and as well as the normal Thursday said 
Communion at 10 am there will also be a 
sung Evensong Service at 7.00 pm.  Please 
come and share in at least one of these 
services on what is an important, but sadly 
neglected, day. 

We will be distributing the Christian Aid 
envelopes with the magazine for any who 
would like to contribute. Sunday May 13th 
is the beginning of Christian Aid Week and 
our service on that Sunday will be focussed 
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on the issues. Return your envelopes to the 
church around that time and we will send 
them on.  In all the controversy 
surrounding some of the aid agencies this 
year, let us not forget the extraordinary 
work they do to help the disadvantaged in 
this world. 

Once again we will be preparing for 
confirmation and if you, or someone you 
know, wishes to explore the Christian 
Faith, to have the opportunity to publically 
declare their faith and to receive the 
confirmation of the church through the 
laying on of hands of the Bishop, then 
please make yourself known to me or one 
of the churchwardens. 

I look forward to seeing you around as the 
weather improves.  Every blessing 

Julie 
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KINGSLAND BOWLS CLUB (midMarch - midApril 2018)    

Well, the first swallow has arrived in Yatton, and KBC Tuesday Club Nights are 
now under way, t hough we canõt get onto the green until after 21st April.  Bowlers, 
you may want to try bending before you try sending; fans and friends, the benches 
have been painted (thanks, Rob) - the beginning is nigh!   

However, before I rhapsodise about Opening Club  Night, a word of warning -  I 
sincerely hope that the climate has improved by the time this is in print ð but we 
have already had to close the field carpark for a couple of weeks, so check before 
you drive in.  A combination of the soggiest weather for ag es and the necessity to 
get some heavier vehicles in for the slabbing and scalping has meant that the field 
needs a rest.  We may like to see opponents in the ditch, but we donõt want to see 
you in the mud!  

Meanwhile, the Stalwarts led by Mr Super Green (aka Malcolm Morgan), with 
contractors Morgan and Goodwin, have done an amazing job on the green 
surrounds, with all slabs now in place and only the scalpings left to put on ð when 
things dry out.  Special mention to Rob Parker Morgan for controlling the 
hedgehogs ð no, not that kind of hedgehog, we treat nature lovingly , apart from 
making some bunnies a bit less happy as weõve now got wire fencing round the 
hedges  -  these are the linings for our ditches which now look most professional.  

Our last Winter N ight saw Rodent Racing ably organised by Jimmy and Jane and 
assistants ð thank you to all involved for an enjoyable evening and your support of 
KBC - two of my rats squeaked home, which was g-rat-ifying.  (You may now 
groan.) 

Back to the Opening Club Night  on Tuesday 10th April; we had an excellent 
attendance of more than 50 members and the atmosphere was incredible ð it 
sounded like the best sort of beehive and we all buzzed round the tasty buffet, with 
Kevin & Tess manning/womanning the bar.   It was sple ndid to see so many people 
socialising ð we do hope to see lots of you on the green for matches, competitions 
and roll -ups ð donõt be a scaredy-cat, come and get close to the kitty. (I donõt know 
why itõs a kitty, but its name is jack, and it looks like a little white ball to me!!)   

Entry lists for ongoing competitions are on the main board, so support Competition 
Secretary Kevin and sign up before the deadline (first week of May).      Captain Joe 
has put the 2018 blue Fixture File in the Clubhouse, ready for you to tick your name 
if you want to be considered for a league match or a friendly.   Gentlemen are 
invited to think about the Hereford Menõs League on Wednesday evenings; Ladies, 
watch the Ladies Board for news about Ladies League, and the Ladies Top Club and 
Kington Shield competitions.   

Finally, a reminder about our Fun Open Day - Saturday 19th May from 10 am ðRoll 
up and roll -up, bring friends & neighbours to try our beautiful bowls game!  

- if you want to know more about us, please feel free to call me,:      

      Susanna Checketts  (Secretary)           01568 770546  
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